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The Town of Biscoe is happy to introduce a NEW ONLINE PARKS AND
RECREATION REGISTRATION PROGRAM for our citizens and patrons.  Parks &
Recreation Director Delana Cagle researched how other towns and cities
handle their programs and registration and found this software is used
nationwide with a lot of success.

With this software, patrons can register and pay online for swimming lessons,
pool parties, camps (wrestling, softball, baseball, etc), sponsorships and
particpation for events,  and much more!

Each family will need to create a username and password. The Launch Date
for this new Software is May 1, 2023. Please call Town Hall at 910-428-4112 or
email delana.cagle@townofbiscoe.com for more information! See you this
summer!

Written by Town Clerk Laura Morton

http://www.townofbiscoe.com/


BISCOE POOL PARTY
2nd Annual

May 27, 2023 at Noon
Memorial Weekend

| Admission $3  | Face Painting  | Food Trucks | DJ  | Prizes |

Honoring Those Who Died Fighting for Our Country

"Memorial Day is an American holiday,
observed on the last Monday of May,
honoring the men and women who died
while serving in the U.S. military. Originally
known as Decoration Day, it originated in
the years following the Civil War and
became an official federal holiday in 1971.
Many Americans observe Memorial Day by
visiting cemeteries or memorials, holding
family gatherings and participating in
parades. Unofficially, it marks the
beginning of the summer season." 
 history.com

Monday, May 29, 2023



AUDIT PRESENTED
Town Auditors presented their report
on Fiscal Year 2021-2023. The Town is

in good financial standing and was
able to increase fund balance.

HOLIDAY
CLOSING

Town Offices 
will be closed

Monday, 
May 29, 2023

In Observance of 
Memorial Day.

BUDGET PUBLIC
HEARING

The Biscoe Town Board of Commissioners will
hold a public hearing at their meeting on
Monday, June 12, 2023 at 7 pm to receive

public comments regarding the Fiscal Year
 2023-2024 Proposed Budget.

The Town of Biscoe received a $50,000 Parks &
Recreation Grant from the State of North Carolina

that is being used to upgrade bathrooms at the park,
add batting cages at the ballfields, and repair the

press box at the Little League Field.

STATE GRANT RECEIVED

The Town of Biscoe would like to thank Saputo
for the $25,000 Legacy Grant that will be used

to upgrade the basketball courts at the park.

Sgt. David Voncannan with the
Biscoe Police Department
recently graduated from 
the K2 Solutions courses 

Train the Trainer & 
Multi-purpose Canine.

In the News...

Town Board Approves 
Biscoe Park Master Plan & 
PART-F Grant Application

The Biscoe Town Board of Commissioner held a meeting on
April 17, 2023. At this meeting, the Board voted unanimously to
approve the proposed Biscoe Park Master Plan and PART-F
Application. The PART-F Grant request is for $500,000 and
requires a match of $500,000. In addition the Town will be
applying for a Land & Water Conservation Fund federal grant.  

There are many upgrades to the Park that are included in
Phase 1 including permanent corn hole boards,
shelter/restroom/equipment, relocation of Veterans'
Memorial, and a splash pad.





K-3 Coloring Contest Winners 
1st Jordynn Saunders - Troy Elementary

2nd Xemena Gonzalez - Green Ridge Elementary
3rd Taralona Thompson - Tillery Charter

  
4-5 Coloring Contest Winners 
1st Hannah Cook - Mt. Gilead 

2nd Brayan Perez - Green Ridge Elementary
3rd Chloe Jones - Mt. Gilead

  
Middle School (Poem) 

1st Anali Garcia Perez - East Middle
2nd Peyton Shepherd - East Middle

3rd Timia Short - East Middle
  

Early College (T-shirt Design) 
1st Kalyn Kimrey -MC Early College
2nd Ally Morris  - MC Early College
3rd Isla Seawell - MC Early College

E a r t h  D a y  C o n t e s t  W i n n e r s



If you are 55 or older, join us! We would love to have you fellowship
with us! This Senior Program is sponsored by the Town of Biscoe.

SENIOR BINGO



Easter Egg 
Hunt In the Park
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Follow us on Facebook and Instagram for 
the latest information on upcoming activities.



#beingbiscoe #partyatthepark #biscoeballers 

#parks&recreation  #biscoeinmyblood #biscoenc






Mayor Eddie Reynolds   
Mayor Pro-tem Kay Cagle-Kinch

Commissioner Barry Jackson
   Commissioner Jay Patel   
Commissioner David Asbill
    Commissioner Kenneth

Lynthacum 



Town Manager Brandon Holland
Town Clerk Laura B. Morton

Police Chief Shane Armstrong
 Public Works & Fire Chief

Sam Stewart



Next Town Board Meeting
May 8, 2023

7 pm
110 West Main Street- Biscoe APRIL 17 - OCTOBER 2023



For Giving 
the Gift of Life



Small Accumulation of Brush trimmed    

Appliances 
Household furnishings
Limbs must be no longer than 6 ft. and
left curbside.

ALLOWED



        by homeowner
Microwaves
TVs
Computers
No Building Materials
Lot Clearing/Trees Removal by
Homeowner or Contractor

NOT ALLOWED



PUBLIC WORKS BRUSH ORDINANCE

Call Town Hall for Questions Regarding this Ordinance 910.428.4112

GARBAGE
COLLECTION

ON MONDAYS

The Town of Biscoe is
excited to offer residents 
an easy and convenient
method to view and pay
their utility bills online.

Pay by Phone - Make a
payment (credit/debit card
or e-check) by phone 24/7
with our automated phone
service by calling             
 (910) 348-4949.

 This is a fee-based service.
For credit/debit card
payments or EFT/ACH (e-
check) payments, there is a
$2.95 convenience fee. 
Water Bills may be viewed
online as well.

www.townofbiscoe.com

Click on Pay Your Water Bill
and follow the instructions.
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WATER CUT-OFF 
FOR   NON-PAYMENT 

OF APRIL BILL IS 
 SCHEDULED FOR

TUESDAY, MAY 9, 2023
----------------------

*This Date is Subject 
To Change




                                              
 DEBRIS PICKUP 

is weekly.
Town Maintenance Staff 

will collect debris
that is left at the curb

 that complies
with the Town’s Brush

Ordinance.



http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/
http://www.townofbiscoe.com/

